

San Diego County Sheriff's Department

Post Office Box 939062 • San Diego, California 92193-9062



Anthony C. Ray, Sheriff

April 28, 2022

Susan N. Youngflesh, Board Chairperson Citizens' Law Enforcement Review Board 555 West Beech Street, Suite 505 San Diego, CA 92101-3819

CLERB CASE NUMBER: 20-104

Dear Chairperson Youngflesh,

The Sheriff's Department welcomes and supports the Citizens' Law Enforcement Review Board's independent review of complaints alleging improper actions by members of this organization. We continuously strive to respond with professionalism and concern to the citizens we serve and the CLERB process provides invaluable input to that end.

After reviewing the CLERB Investigator's report and the Review Board's advisory Recommendation letter dated April 26, 2022, the Sheriff's Department understands the concerns expressed by the CLERB members and we will review the findings accordingly.

Your findings of deputies not recognizing and/or responding to a medical emergency in reference to SDSD P&P 2.3- employees shall be responsible for their own actions has been shared with the deputies' command staff for determination of appropriate administrative action, which may include additional training, and/or a referral for an Internal Affairs investigation.

It is our goal to provide the highest quality public safety services to everyone in San Diego County. We value work ethic and hold our employees to the highest of standards. We appreciate your service to the citizens of the County of San Diego.

Sincerely,

ANTHONY C. RAY, SHERIFF

Edward Greenawald, Lieutenant

Office of the Sheriff

Division of Inspectional Services

ACR:EG:kb